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To: The Comisión Nacional del Mercado de Valores (CNMV) 

To the effects of article 227 of the Spanish Securities Markets Act, approved by Royal Legislative 
Decree 4/2015 dated 23 October as amended by Royal Decree-law 19/2018 dated 23 November, 
Applus Services, S.A. (or Applus+) hereby communicates the following 
 

OTHER RELEVANT INFORMATION 
 
IDIADA Division 
 
 
Applus+ is aware that the Government of Catalonia has initiated a bid process to select a consultant 
that will advise it on the preparation of a possible tender for a new twenty year concession for the 
IDIADA business. 
 
Applus+ manages the business of the IDIADA Division through a concession from the Government of 
Catalonia which started in 1999 for a period of twenty years, with possible five year extensions for up 
to fifty years. The current extension ends in September 2024.  
 
For the full year 2019, the revenue of the IDIADA business that is subject to this potential tender was 
€234.5 million and the adjusted operating profit was €29.0 million. The Applus Group owns 80% of the 
business and the remaining 20% is owned by the Government of Catalonia.  
 
After more than twenty years successfully managing this concession that has made IDIADA a global 
leader in design, engineering, testing and homologation for the automotive industry, Applus+ is well 
positioned to win the tender that the Government of Catalonia will potentially convene. 
 
The foregoing is notified as relevant information for all appropriate purposes, in Madrid, on 22 June 

2020. 

Applus Services, S.A. 

 


